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Southeastern’s Student Technology Fee Committeetc "Southeastern’s Student Technology Fee Committee"
Southeastern’s Student Technology Fee Committee was established in early 1999.   The committee is currently comprised of the Student Government Association President and four members of SGA appointed by the SGA President and the following University administration representatives: Assistant Vice President for Technology, Vice President for Student Affairs, Assistant Vice President for Academic Affairs, and the Director for Basic Computing Services. Meetings are held three times during the Fall and Spring Semesters and one time during the summer.  The mission statement of the Student Technology Fee Committee is as follows:

The mission of the Student Technology Fee Committee is to facilitate communication and provide for periodic input and analysis of utilization of technology fee proceeds detailed in the Technology Fee Use Agreement. The committee provides a mechanism for consistent dialogue between members of the university administration and the Student Government Association regarding the effectiveness of the fee, feedback from users, and discussions about possible revisions in the use of technology fee proceeds.

The web site for the Student Technology Fee Committee continues to provide information about the fee to Southeastern students and other interested individuals.  The address is: http://www.selu.edu/stf.
Dr. Randy Moffett, Southeastern President, and Mr. Christopher Barcelona, Southeastern SGA President signed the 2007-2009 Student Technology Fee Usage Agreement in July 2007. 

1

Progress made during 2006-2007
A total of $1,768,455 was carried over from the previous fiscal year. $2,125,851 was collected during 2006-2007 making a total available for the fiscal year of $3,894,306.  $1,775,612 was spent, carrying over $2,118,694 to the 2007-2008 fiscal year.
Several special projects were approved for funding.  $500,000 was designated for the electrical upgrade and renovation of the central computer room, $375,000 was designated for the installation of security cameras in student parking areas, and $260,000 was designated to update the infrastructure necessary to provide internet connection through the university to the north campus.  A portion of these funds were spent in 2006-2007, with the remainder to be expended in 2007-2008. 
The following is a summary of major projects and expenditures:

Student Technology Assistants (STA)/Graduate Technology Assistants (GTA), Student Technology Liaisons and Interns, Student Productivity Services Coordinator and Student Technology Services Coordinator - $540,737
Computer Labs and Equipment (software and supplies included) - $1,060,553
Other Diversified Technology Projects - $715,059 for Large, Matching and Small Project Proposals and other approved projects
 and expenditures
The Student Productivity Services Coordinator, Ms. Clarissa Schiro, continued in the position.  Her staff of Student Technology Assistants and Graduate Technology Assistants were utilized in a multitude of capacities through this past year, some of which include:

Staffed and supplied printing materials in the open and restricted computer labs.

Updated and distributed the SPS computer labs brochure to reflect location changes of computer labs

Created and maintained SPS/STS web pages in Collage

Provided phone and email support to students with technology questions such as Blackboard

Monitored use and increased the amount of equipment over the previous year for SPS Checkout Service

Created and posted signs in all buildings on campus giving directions to the nearest tech fee computer labs

Conducted the property control inventory each semester to track the technology fee equipment purchases

Training courses are offered each semester and are required for Student Technology Fee student employees.  Training courses in the areas of Customer Service, Communication Skills, Ethics, SPS Orientation, Lab Basics, Time Management, Conflict Resolution , Leadership Skills, and Blackboard are offered in addition to training of the software application package provided and supported by the student technology fee.

The Student Technology Services Coordinator, Mr. Glyn Smith, continued in the position. Glyn and the Student Technology Assistants:
Installed new equipment and software in Student Technology Fee computer labs which had reached their three-year equipment cycle. 

Monitored the status of equipment and software in Student Technology Fee computer labs to ensure maximum availability to students.

Handled the technical aspects of maintaining Student Technology Fee computer labs and check-out equipment.

Performed installation and removal of software for short-term special sessions held in Student Technology Fee computer labs.

Completed upgrade of all Student Technology Fee computers in labs to the 2007 Microsoft Office System.

Completed the implementation of the DeepFreeze security solution for all Student Technology Fee Labs.

COMPUTER LABS AND EQUIPMENT:

The following are a list of computer labs upgraded during 2006-2007: 
Math Lab


30 computers and monitors 
North Campus B-158

30 computers and monitors 
North Campus B-160

25 computers and monitors 
Education Lab


25 computers and monitors 

DIVERSIFIED TECHNOLOGY PROJECTS:
The Committee approved funding for diversified technology projects including:

LARGE PROJECT PROPOSALS

Project 1
Department:  Music and Dramatic Arts
Project:  Musical Instruments


Amount:  $27,456
Project 2
Department:  Kinesiology and Health Studies


Project:  Mobile Computer Lab/Software



Amount:  $29,175
Project 3
Department:  Visual Arts


Project:  Photography Area Development in Digital Image Making


Amount:  $25,636
Project 4
Department:  Student Government Association 

Project:  Student Government Association Technology Upgrade

Amount:  $9,234
Project 5
Department: Student Publications
Project: Student Publications Computer Labs
Amount:  $24,695
Project 6
Department:  University Police
Project:  University Police Department Digital In-Car Video Recording System
Amount:  $25,100
Project 7
Department:  College of Education and Human Development
Project:  Classroom Technology for COEHD
Amount:  $37,036
Project 8
Department:  School of Nursing


Project:  Enhancing Critical Thinking and Clinical Decision-Making with Technology



Amount:  $33,965






TOTAL:  $212,297
MATCHING FUNDS PROPOSALS

Project 1
Department:  Kinesiology & Health Studies
Project: Therapeutic Modalities for the Athletic Training Education Program
Amount: $60,000.00
Project 2
Department:  Communication Sciences & Disorders
Project: Technology for Clinical Education

Amount: $45,000.00
Project 3
Department:  Visual Arts
Project: The Acquisition, Storage, and Delivery of Digital Images for Art History and Studio Art Curricula
Amount: $25,000.00







TOTAL:  $130,000.00
SMALL PROJECT PROPOSALS
	Department or College
	Description
	Amount Funded

	Biology
	Updated Technology for Neurobiology: Analog to Digital Data Acquisition Board 1440A
	$4,955

	Computer Science & Industrial Technology
	CAD/CAM/Robotics and the Computer-aided Manufacturing Lab Upgrades
	$4,992

	Biology
	Building a Digital Photography Database for Biology Students
	$3,385

	English
	Mobile Presentation Equipment for Students in English Classes
	$3,797

	Communications
	Student Television Dubbing Station
	$4,200

	English
	Pushing Knowledge into the Classroom
	$2,508

	Computer Science & Industrial Technology
	CAD/CAM/Robotics and the Computer-aided Manufacturing Lab Upgrades
	$4,992

	Communications
	Radio Lab Equipment Enhancement
	$3,790

	Foreign Languages & Literatures
	Hardware Equipment for the Foreign Language Resource Center
	$2,779

	Foreign Languages & Literatures
	TellMeMore software for the English as a Second Language Lab
	$5,000

	Biology
	Acquisition of Stereomicroscopes for the Department of Biological Sciences
	$5,000

	Communications
	Got Fear?
	$3,150

	Biology
	Technology-based teaching and learning in Biology
	$5,000

	English
	High Visibility:  Projecting Videos in the Classroom
	$1,249

	Communications
	The Communications Computer Lab:  Keeping D. Vickers 140 up-to-date
	$3,915

	Computer Science & Industrial Technology
	Limbed Systems and Gait Control for Walking Machine Applications
	$5,000

	Computer Science & Industrial Technology
	Robotics in Underwater Explorations
	$4,925

	Biology
	MacBook: an Upgraded Laptop
	$1,154

	General Business
	Classroom Video Projection Equipment
	$3,879

	Library
	Upgrading the Library Science 102 Classroom
	$4,235

	St. Tammany Center
	Room 340 Technology Upgrade
	$5,000

	Music and Dramatic Arts
	Department of Music and Dramatic Arts Recital Hall Laptop Computer
	$892

	Visual Arts
	Computerized Electric Oval Kiln
	$4,460

	Visual Arts
	Mixed Media Art: Using Digital Technology in a Traditional Context
	$3,011

	Visual Arts
	Technological Improvements to the Area of Printmaking in the Department of Visual Arts
	$3,604

	Visual Arts
	Wide Format Digital Printer for Painting and Drawing Students
	$2,740

	University Police
	Safety and Support Instruction via Mobile Technology
	$4,273

	Student Publications
	Student Publications Laptop, Camera, and Lighting Proposal
	$4,237

	Music & Dramatic Arts
	Equipment for Dance Computer Lab
	$1,308

	Visual Arts
	Photography Reborn: Mergin Traditional and Digital Technolgy in Art and Photography

	$4,354

	Kinesiology and Health Studies
	Biofeedback and relatation training through electrophysiology.  Helping students bridge the scientific and practical gap between healthy states of mind, movement, and technology
	$2,601

	Kinesiology and Health Studies
	Developing and Measuring Anaerobic Power in Student Laboratory Experiments Using Visual Feedback of Movement Coordination, Motivation and Strength
	$4,325

	Visual Arts
	Digital Arts Gamma Lab Memory Upgrade


	$1,203

	Visual Arts
	Imporved student safety in the Department of Visual Arts Sculpture laboratory through the use of new safety technology
	$3,563

	Communication Sciences & Disorders


	Technology for CSD Student Classroom and Clinic Instruction
	$3,643

	Kinesiology and Health Studies
	Computerized Technology in Athletic Training

	$4,398

	Kinesiology and Health Studies
	Technology for the Students
	$4,368

	Visual Arts
	Art History: Digital Delivery of Lectures
	$4,224

	Kinesiology and Health Studies
	Using Technology in Health Teaching, Presenting, and Counseling
	$4,246

	Human Development
	Increasing Technology in the Sewing Laboratory
	$4,310

	Student Publications
	Student Publications Storage and Archival Software Proposal
	$4,240










TOTAL: $152,905
SURPLUS COMPUTERS AND PRINTERS:  
The following computers and printers were distributed to those departments on campus submitting a proposal for student related needs.  The departments include: 

	Department
	Number of PCs
	Number of Printers

	Web Team
	1
	

	Education/Human Developmen
	25
	

	Office of Testing
	15
	

	Development Foundation
	15
	

	Computer Science & Industrial Technology
	5
	

	St. Tammany Center
	4
	

	Records & Registration
	3
	

	Budget Office
	4
	

	Vice President for Administration & Finance
	1
	

	Communication Sciences & Disorders
	10
	

	Turtle Cove Environmental Research Station
	4
	

	University Housing for Zachary Taylor Hall
	6
	1

	TOTAL
	93
	1


Other Projects: 
Provided for the installation of security cameras in parking areas to improve student safety.

Provided financial support for the electrical upgrade of the Central Computer Room.  
Increased the printing capacity in the Library through purchase of an additional printer.
Provided financial support for increasing the feeds for streaming video from 25 to 100

Expanded the wireless project to provide hot spots in additional buildings and outside areas through the addition of 70 access points.

Provided financial support for the purchase of a VM Ware server.
Provided financial support for replacing the infrastructure for internet service to Greek Village and Southeastern Oaks in order for SLU to begin supplying internet service to these student housing locations.

Provided financial support for the implementation of a document imaging system.
Planned Projects for 2007-2008:  
Projects planned for the 2007-2008 fiscal year include:


Upgrading 208 computers and monitors in the following labs:

Biology Lab 


24 computers and monitors

English Lab 


31 computers and monitors

Nursing Lab-Hammond 
33 computers and monitors

Periodic Teaching Lab 

60 computers and monitors
CMPS Networking Lab 
20 computers and monitors

CMPS Literacy Lab 

40 computers and monitors

Internet cafes at Southeastern are being discussed for funding by the Student Technology Fee. 

The Library’s wireless laptop checkout program continues to be very successful and funding will be supplied to replace and/or upgrade a portion of the laptops available for checkout.
Continue to assess and increase or decrease the computer equipment check out service.
Continue to provide funding towards wiring of buildings to support the wireless project.

Continue to request and review large, matching and small proposals for possible funding to further diversify the use of technology on our campus.

Continue to redistribute surplus computers for use in other areas of the campus that would benefit students.
Internal Auditor Reports for 2003-2004, 2004-2005, 2005-2006 and 2006-2007
Southeastern’s Student Technology Fee is audited by the University Internal Auditor to ensure that the collection and expenditure of the fees is consistent with the policies set forth by the legislature and University governing board.  The 2003-2004, 2004-2005, and 2006-2007 audit is complete, and a copy of the report is attached.  The 2006-2007 has not been conducted at this time.  When it is complete, we will submit a copy of the report.








Conclusiontc "Conclusion"
Southeastern’s Student Technology Fee continues to be the leader in efforts to improve the technology available to students.  We are proud to submit this annual report which reflects a continuation of the progressive spirit and cooperative nature with which all aspects of the committee’s charges have been handled.












































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































